BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI
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Thomas L. Chaney for a Change of Electric 

)
File No. EO-2011-0391
Supplier





)
POST HEARING BRIEF

COMES NOW Thomas L Chaney, in compliance with the Commission’s September 10, 2012 Order Regarding Post-Hearing Briefs. I have reviewed the hearing transcript and respectfully state the following:
1. I continue to support all statements made by myself in meeting held September 10th, 2012. 
2. Regarding the viability of solar power in St.Louis, I believe it is not a factor in this case. Current statutes that dictate the ability to change supplier do not required any certain solar efficiency factor to be met.  
3. Regarding the vacant residential lots next to my residential lot, I believe that Cuivre River cannot serve those lots due to the definition of a Rural Cooperative. Dardenne Prairie has more a population of more than 1500 inhabitants. For this reason even if Ameren and Cuivre River agreed to a Territorial Agreement Addendum for those lots, Ameren would still have to serve them. I stand by my statement that Ameren will at some point have to the lots directly west of my home.
4. In regards stranded costs to Cuirve River, it was stated that the Cuivre River would have strand costs from the current transformer on my home. It was also stated that Cuivre River is converting their systems to 14,400 volts at this time, and for that reason I believe Cuivre River will have this stranded cost regardless of outcome of this case because they will, at some point, be replacing my transformer to the newer 14,400 volt model.  

5. I would like to reiterate that my motivation is to have access to the solar rebate that is offered by Ameren. I make no claims or promises of any timeline that the switch would be done in the event this change of supplier is approved. This is due to the unknown final details that may be included in the terms of the granting of change in supplier. 

WHEREFORE, Thomas L Chaney submits this Post Hearing Brief for the Commission’s information and consideration, and in compliance with its September 10, 2012 Order Regarding Post-Hearing Briefs.
Respectfully submitted, 




/s/ Thomas L Chaney



Thomas L Chaney



1110 St Theresa Lane



Dardenne Prairie, MO 63368



(314) 486-6378 (cell)


tomeygun@gmail.com
1

